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The Rock Road 

 The Rev. Bert Baetz,    
 Rector 

 

Linda Jordan, Dir. 
Parish Life 

November 2018 

Janet Boutin,  
Director, School 

  David Miron, Dir. 
  of Music/Organist 

Guy Scott, Facilities 
Manager 

 

Dear St. Peter's Family, 

This time of year certainly evokes a spirit of thanksgiving.  In a few weeks, many 
of us will celebrate Thanksgiving Day, a national holiday and a day of thanks.  
Furthermore, we Episcopalians often give thanks; it happens every time we have 
Eucharist, which means "thanksgiving."   

The Book of Common Prayer is layered with the ethos of thanksgiving, and I 
would commend to you one of loveliest prayers in our tradition: The General 
Thanksgiving (BCP 101).  Pray the prayer below and consider the ways in which 
God has acted in our lives.  The prayer leads us to see the ways in which God 
acts as creator, preserver, and redeemer.  This is the God we know in Christ 
from the beginning of our lives to the end of our lives and in every season in be-
tween.   

Recently, I had a conversation with one of you who is reading and studying The 
Story.  We talked about the real struggle many of us have with the harsh realities 
the Old Testament, but in the same breath, we were able to speak to our grati-
tude for the Savior we have in Jesus Christ.  Yes, we are grateful for these bene-
fits of redemption described in The General Thanksgiving as the means of grace 
and the hope of glory.  I invite you to join me in the prayer dear to our hearts and 
tradition.  Let us pray the prayer as often as we can give thanks to the Lord. 

 Almighty God, Father of all mercies,  
 we your unworthy servants give you humble thanks  
 for all your goodness and loving-kindness  
 to us and to all whom you have made.  
 We bless you for our creation, preservation,  
 and all the blessings of this life;  
 but above all for your immeasurable love  
 in the redemption of the world by our Lord Jesus Christ;  
 for the means of grace, and for the hope of glory.  
 And, we pray, give us such an awareness of your mercies,  
 that with truly thankful hearts we may show forth your praise,  
 not only with our lips, but in our lives,  
 by giving up our selves to your service,  
 and by walking before you  
 in holiness and righteousness all our days;  
 through Jesus Christ our Lord,  
 to whom, with you and the Holy Spirit,  
 be honor and glory throughout all ages. Amen. 

 

Happy Thanksgiving to all! 

Faithfully,  

The Rev. J. Michael 
 Wheeler  
 Assistant Priest 

Kara Joy Baker,  
Choir Director 

Ginny Stehling 
Parish Administrator 

Felicia Lehmann,  
Asst. Dir., School 

Bruce Heun, 

Sexton 
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October Vestry Highlights 

 

The Vestry met on Monday, October 15, 2018 at 5:30pm.  Fr. Bert opened the meeting in prayer, and then the Vestry 
approved the minutes from the September meeting. 

Fr. Bert welcomed our new controller, Kristie Keese, and he also welcomed a group of young parents to speak to the 
importance of looking to hire a youth minister for the future of the parish.  Scott Herman, Amy Richards, Lisa Earl, and 
Katy Mosty were present to advocate for the hiring of youth minister and a more comprehensive youth program for the 
parish.  The Vestry discussed the idea with the young parents and noted the need to consider this in the budgetary 
planning process.  Fr. Bert also noted that beginning on All Saints’ Sunday, Nov. 4

th
, he and Sam Hunnicutt will alter-

nate teaching between middle and high school formation classes at the 10:15am Christian Formation hour. 

Ginny Stehling had sent out the financial report prior to the meeting showing that our overall income is 72% and ex-
penses are 68%.  The Vestry approved the Financial Report as presented. 

David Martin, Chair of the Christian Formation Commission, reported to the Vestry.  He shared that leaders from the 
Commission had met with the youth and parents of youth to share and welcome ideas.  All agreed that we want to see 
the mission statement for the youth carried out in youth programs.  The mission statement for our youth is that at St. 
Peter’s, we are called to empower and encourage youth to be leaders in worship and in their communities and provide 
opportunities to grow in Christ through prayer, study, service, and fellowship.  The parents and youth all wanted to see 
more involvement with service projects. 

Mickey Horany, Chair of the Stewardship Commission, reported to the Vestry.  Mickey reported that the stewardship 
campaign is going well.  The Commission is currently counting RSVPs and hoping for 200 people to attend the lunch-
eon on Sunday, October 28. 

The St. Peter’s Episcopal School report was emailed to the vestry.  March 26
th
 is Red Bond’s birthday, and this coming 

March 26 would be his 100
th
 birthday.  The school is having a fundraiser event on March 26, and it will be in conjunction 

with celebrating the school’s 50
th
 anniversary. 

Lou Ann Maxwell reported from the Budgeting Committee.  She and the committee have met with Fr. Bert and Cathe-
rine Schulte for the first time in the budgeting process for the 2019 fiscal year planning. 

Brooksie Bledsoe reported from the ECW that the ECW will dedicate $1,500 to the Episcopal Diocese of Navajo Land, 
and the ECW will give $1,200 toward the youth trip over spring break.  

Lee Underwood, Junior Warden, reported to the Vestry.  Lee reported on the organ pit leak and recommended a plan to 
address the situation.  Lee also recommended not to do anything at this time regarding pest control for termites, unless 
it becomes a problem.  It was also discussed that the fabric will be removed from the frame over the columbarium.  The 
wood structure will remain in place for the time being.   

Rich Schneider, Senior Warden, reported to the Vestry.  Under his report, Rich addressed the time for nominations for 
vestry election.  The vestry moved to elect the vestry nominations committee consisting of Rich Schneider, Patrick 
O’Fiel, Brooksie Bledsoe, and Lee Underwood.   

Fr. Bert reported to the Vestry.  Fr. Bert shared the process for nominations for elections to be held at Diocesan council, 
and he encouraged vestry members to consider running or nominating members of the parish for election.  He also 
shared that Janet Boutin is now invited to attend the Finance Commission meetings to keep the Commission apprised 
of any costs that might need to be considered as shared costs between the parish and school operations.  He referred 
to the budget line for outreach and solicited the vestry’s input on how those funds can be allocated this fiscal year and in 
future years.  He reported on his Newcomer’s Class feeling like the class is going well and serving the purpose of wel-
coming and incorporating newcomers into the parish.    

There was no New or Old Business.  The Rector and Vestry closed with the Lord's Prayer and the meeting adjourned. 

The next meeting will be Monday, November 19, at 5:30pm in the Multipurpose Room of Tucker Hall.  As always, any-
one in the parish is welcome to attend.  If you wish to be on the agenda and speak, however, please notify the Rector 
no later than the previous Tuesday, November 13, when he writes the agenda and then sends the agenda to the Vestry.  
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BEST TIMERS 
 

Social hour luncheon!  Join us, won’t you? 
 

Meet us November 15 ~ 11:30 am   

At Bella Sera restaurant 
2124 Sidney Baker St. 

 

RSVP to Lynda Griffin  

At lk.grffn@gmail.com  or (830) 896-5163 

 

All are welcome!  We have the BEST TIME! 

Future dates: 

December 20 

January 24 

February 28 

Have you changed your 

mailing address?  

Please update your address with the  

church office - call 830-257-8162 

Or email ginny@stpeterskerrville.com 

(or email address??) 

 

Are you looking for a way to volunteer 

here at St. Peter’s, but can’t commit to 

a rigid schedule right now? 

 

 

 

 

You might want to consider serving as 

a “substitute” when our regular office 

volunteers can’t be here.  Sometimes 

we need a helping hand! 

For more information, call  

Ginny Stehling, Parish Administrator, 

at 830-257-8162.  

Don’t forget  to set your 

clocks back 1 hour Saturday, 

Nov. 3 before heading for bed! 

 

 

Substitute  

Office Volunteers  

Needed! 

mailto:lk.grffn@gmail.com
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E.C.W. 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN 

GENERAL MEETING AND LUNCHEON 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 6th 

TUCKER HALL 

 

GATHERING AT 10:00 

MEETING AT 10:30 

LUNCHEON TO FOLLOW 

 

The Children of St. Peter’s School will be 

performing their  Christmas Program 

*All women of  the  church are invited!! 
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SENIOR 
GAMES ! 

We play for fun - no strict rules! 

 Bring your own game! 

• 

Bring a friend! 

• 

We welcome all friendly  

competition! 

 
For more information, call Ginny in the church office - 257-8162 

2nd and 4th  

Wednesdays of each month 

3-5:15 pm   
in the Multi-Purpose Room by Tucker Hall 

November Usher Schedule 
9:15 Service 

Nov. 04 - Gail and David Brown, Hiram Wilson 

 11 - Barbara Jansen, Larry Baird, Nellwyn Sadler 

 18 - Kay Bruce, Nellwyn Sadler, Hiram Wilson 

 25 - Sue and Doug Whinnery, Andy Bachofen 

 

11:15 Service (entire month) 

 Stephen Drane 

 Bill Crumrine 

 Mark Haufler 
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Thanksgiving  Food Drive 

For 

Christian Assistance Ministry 

Sponsored by the ECW 

Donations will be collected during Sunday  

Services on Nov. 4th, 11th, and 18th 
You  can also leave donations n the Church Narthex or Tucker Hall 

in the designated CAM baskets 
Requested Food Items: 

Boxed Stuffing Mix 

Instant Potatoes 

Canned Gravy 

Gravy Mix Packets 

Canned Cranberry Sauce 

Canned Soups 

Canned Broth 

Canned Vegetables 

 

Canned Fruit 

Pie Crusts 

Pie Filling 

Canned Meats 

Peanut Butter 

Jelly 

 

*Canned Pet Food is also in need 
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Adult Sunday School Offerings 
Ongoing at 10:15 am  

 
News, Reviews & Special Topics – AV Room 2

nd
 floor in the church office 

Dane Tune, leader  

A continuing, usually provocative, sometimes controversial and never dull exami-
nation of current events in both religious and secular worlds with an eye to the 
moral and ethical content of these events.  This class is designed to raise both the 
ethical and moral issues in our contemporary culture and to provide our thought 
about appropriate religious and specifically Christian responses to them.  While 
the subject is carefully prepared, the class encourages full discussion from the 
participants.        
  
Continuation of the Pauline Letters – Multipurpose Room in Tucker Hall 
Ted Whittier, leader 

All are invited to continue our study of the Pauline Letters which we began in the 
spring of this year. We have St. Paul’s Epistles to the Romans followed by First 
Timothy, Second Timothy and Titus to cover yet. Depending upon where we are 
when we complete those, we might look to pursue the “Epistle” to the Hebrews as 
well even though it is not in the form of a letter and is currently considered to be 
an anonymous writing which has, by tradition, been included among St. Paul’s 
Epistles to the churches around the Mediterranean Sea. 
 
Spiritual Formation – Church library 

Susan Clark, leader 

The spiritual formation group chooses and studies books on many different sub-
jects related to our Christian faith. The class begins with prayer and then members 
enjoy a lively discussion of the chapter read for the day. Everyone’s opinion mat-
ters and is respected by the group. Everyone is welcome so grab a coffee and 
pastry and come be part of the group! 
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The Story -  Multi-Purpose Room, Tucker Hall 

The Rev. Sam Hunnicutt, leader 

6:30 - 7:30 pm in the Multi-Purpose room in Tucker Hall -  Sam is leading a study of "The Story, The 

Bible as One Continuing Story of God and His People."   In this study we will travel through Genesis 

to Revelations studying the characters and events of the Bible in story form.   

Sisters and Scriptures – Church Parlor 

Lisa Earl, leader 

This year Sisters and Scriptures will be joining other Bible study groups at St Peters in studying, 

"The Story, The Bible as One Continuing Story of God and His People."   In this study we will travel 

through Genesis to Revelations studying the characters and events of the bible in story form.  Sisters 

and Scriptures is a woman's bible study geared toward young adults.  Classes are every Wednesday 

from 6:30-7:30 in the Parlor.   

Ongoing at 6:30 pm 

The November meeting of the St. Jerome Guild  

is 2:00 PM on Wednesday November 7,  

in the church library.   

All are welcome to attend and are encouraged to 

bring a Christian book that you would recommend 

and be prepared to discuss it.   

St. Jerome’s Guild is St. Peter’s library guild. Our work is to provide books and library space for parishioners to grow in knowledge, 
faith and new understanding. We catalog and shelve new books (both purchased and donated), host book reviews and offer book 
sales. The guild meets the first Wednesday of every month at 2 pm in the church library in the church office. Contact Susan Parker 
for more information. (parkers710@gmail.com) 

We hope to see you on November 7! 

mailto:parkers710@gmail.com
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Sundays 

NURSERY year round 
Ages:  0-2 years 

When:  9:00 am - 12:30 pm 
Where: Shelton Hall Room 3 

Contact: Caroline Williams, Childcare Staff 
Linda Jordan, Director of Parish Life: linda@stpeterskerrville.com 

Our church nursery is in Shelton Hall Room 3.  
Children ages 0-2 will be cared for and supervised by our Childcare Staff. 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL during the school year 
Contact: Jennifer Ligon, Children’s Ministry Volunteer  

Linda Jordan, Director of Parish Life: linda@stpeterskerrville.com 
 

Preschool Formation during worship services 
Ages:  Preschool, 3-4 years  
When:  9:15 am and 11:15 am 
Where: Shelton Hall Room 2 
Preschoolers are invited to attend our lectionary-based Sunday School. Parents may drop their little ones off in Shelton 
Hall Room 2 before service begins. Kids will hear a story relating to the weekly Gospel reading, practice a memory 
verse, and either play a game or make a small craft. Children with parental permission will be escorted to “big church” to 
join their parents in time for the Peace and Holy Communion. Children without permission will join the nursery in Shel-
ton Hall Room 3. 
 
Children’s Chapel during the school year 

Ages:  Kinder- 5
th
 Grade 

When:  9:15 am 

Where: Chapel 

At the gospel hymn, school aged children will process from “big church” to the chapel where they will hear a story from 

the Bible led by either Father Bert Baetz or Pastor Sam Hunnicutt. They will also learn our children’s creed and offer up 

their own Prayers of the People. Children will return to “big church” to join their family in time for the Peace and Holy 

Communion. 

 
Preschool Formation 
Ages:  Preschool, 3-Pre-K  
When:  10:15 am 
Where: Shelton Hall Room 2 
Bible-themed learning centers.  Led by two Children’s Ministry Volunteers 
 
Elementary School Formation 
Ages:  Kindergarten - 5th Grade 
When:  10:15 am 
Where:  Chapel 
Discussion of the Children’s Chapel Lesson and age-appropriate breakaways in the Chapel (K-2nd) and Upper Room 
(3rd-5th). Led by four Children’s Ministry Volunteers. 
 
Middle School Formation 
Ages:  6th-8th Grade 
When:  10:15 am 
Where:  Youth Room 
Clergy and group discussion of the Gospel Reading and sermon, including Worship Notes.  Led by clergy and Youth 
Ministry Volunteers. 
 
High School Formation 
Ages:  9th - 12th Grade 
When:  10:15 am 
Where:  Parlor 
Clergy and group discussion of the Gospel Reading and sermon, including Worship Notes.  Led by clergy and Youth 
Ministry Volunteers. 

CHILDREN AND YOUTH CHRISTIAN FORMATION 

mailto:linda@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:linda@stpeterskerrville.com


 

 

“We give glory to God by knowing Christ and making Him known to others.”                      RR 1118 Page 11 

 

CHILDREN AND YOUTH CHRISTIAN FORMATION 

Wednesdays 

NURSERY during the school year 
Ages:  0-2 years 
When:  6:30-7:30 pm 
Where: Shelton Hall Room 3 
Contact: Caroline Williams, Childcare Staff 

Linda Jordan, Director of Parish Life 
linda@stpeterskerrville.com 

Our church nursery is in Shelton Hall Room 3. Children ages 0-2 will be cared for and supervised by our 
Childcare Staff. 
 
 
GODLY TOTS during the school year 
Ages:  Preschool, 3-4 years  
When:  6:30-7:30 pm 
Where: Shelton Hall Room 2 
Contact: Jennifer Ligon, Children’s Ministry Volunteer 

Linda Jordan, Director of Parish Life 
  linda@stpeterskerrville.com 

This year, we will be offering a preschool Bible study: The Story for Little Ones: Discover the  
Bible in Pictures.  After Wednesday night supper 3 and 4-year olds are welcome to discover the Bible in 
pictures while parents attend their own spiritual formation classes. The children can  
experience God’s great love story! The Story for Little Ones is filled with vibrant illustrations and simple 
text that bring 31 pivotal Bible stories, including Creation, David and Goliath, and the birth of Jesus to life 
for children. At the end of each story, a simple message will help children internalize and remember the 
greatest story ever told. This picture book Bible, designed for children  
ages 2-5, is part of the The Story campaign presented by Max Lucado and Randy Frazee. 
 
 
KING’S KIDZ during the school year 
Ages:  Kinder- 5th Grade 
When:  6:30-7:30 PM 
Where: Youth Room 
Contact: Jennifer Ligon, Children’s Ministry Volunteer 

Linda Jordan, Director of Parish Life 
linda@stpeterskerrville.com 

King’s Kidz meets in the Youth Room after Wednesday night supper. King’s Kidz will be discovering the 
Bible from the beginning to end with The Story for Children, A Storybook Bible. The Story for Children is a 
unique collection of forty-eight Bible stories written by beloved pastor and writer Max Lucado with Randy 
Frazee and Karen Hill. It tells the big picture of God’s enormous love for his children. The vibrant illustra-
tions that accompany the stories are by accomplished 
artist Fausto Bianchi and help bring the Bible to life for readers of any age. 
 
 

mailto:linda@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:linda@stpeterskerrville.com
mailto:linda@stpeterskerrville.com
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BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

Cathryn Eastland 1-Nov 

Jim Hayes 3-Nov 

Hannah Earl 4-Nov 

Wanda Krolczyk 4-Nov 

Denise Cartwright 5-Nov 

Blake Sherron 5-Nov 

Anneliese Bosworth 6-Nov 

Lyn Jones 6-Nov 

Deborah Rommel 6-Nov 

Carolyn Wheat 6-Nov 

Katy Simone 7-Nov 

Roy Sullivan 7-Nov 

Dee Elliott 8-Nov 

Carolyn Bachofen 9-Nov 

Preston Bowen 9-Nov 

Lillian Cox 9-Nov 

Sam Hunnicutt 9-Nov 

Fran Peterson 9-Nov 

Chris Chalk 10-Nov 

John Mosty 10-Nov 

Sydney DeVore 11-Nov 

Nancy 
Alvarez 
Chedzoy 13-Nov 

Betty Matteson 13-Nov 

Nellwyn Sadler 13-Nov 

P.J. Jons 14-Nov 

Craig Wolcott 15-Nov 

Karen McAshan 16-Nov 

Scott Schulte 16-Nov 

Bob Trees 16-Nov 

Pearce O'Neal 21-Nov 

Craig Abbott 23-Nov 

Andy Bachofen 23-Nov 

Cathy Martin 23-Nov 

Zoe'Anna Thies 24-Nov 

Susan Clark 25-Nov 

Charles Dobbs 25-Nov 

Michael Stebbins 25-Nov 

Dustin Martin 26-Nov 

Debra Parmley 27-Nov 

John Wehrung 29-Nov 

Sharon Wells 29-Nov 

Jessica Williams 29-Nov 

Hayden Leonard 30-Nov 

David Pearson 30-Nov 

Liz Real 30-Nov 

Lucien & Lee Freedle 5-Nov 

Kristen & Beaux Cook 6-Nov 

Cathy & Tom Murray 7-Nov 
Renee Wash & 
Steve King 7-Nov 

Amy & Riley Rector 11-Nov 

A.J. & Joe Shafer 11-Nov 

Jenny & Mills Ligon 17-Nov 

Barbara & Jim Posgate 17-Nov 

Megan & Chris Russ 18-Nov 

Carole & Ken Pinkham 30-Nov 

Start at the church web page: www.stpeterskerrville.com, and click Resources at the top of the 
page, and Give to St. Peter’s in the drop down. Your first option is to choose Donate Now in the 
middle of the page. For more options, use the drop-down arrow beside Give to St. Peter’s on 
the right-hand side menu, then click online giving. If this is your first time donating, you will be 
asked to create an account. 

While you may give without creating an account/registering (this is more for non-parishioner, 
one- time donations), it is recommended you create an account so that you may access your 
record of giving at any time. One you create your account, feel free to easily manage your 
payments by downloading the ShelbyNext Giving app from the Apple store or the Google Play 
store. 
 
You may set up ACH/E-Check payments or one time or scheduled credit card payments. We 
can also take credit card payments over the phone, especially helpful for our out-of-town 
family members and friends. It is helpful to us if you choose the option to pay 2.6% to cover 
processing fees (check box). 
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ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH 

 
320 St. Peter Street 

Kerrville TX 78028-4650 
 

Office hours: Monday-Thursday, 9-4 
Friday 9-Noon 

Phone: 830-257-8162 
E-mail: office@stpeterskerrville.com 

Visit our Website at: 

www.stpeterskerrville.com 

 
THE REV. BERT BAETZ, RECTOR 

THE REV. MIKE WHEELER, ASSISTANT PRIEST 
GINNY STEHLING, PARISH ADMINISTRATOR 

JANET BOUTIN, SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
FELICIA LEHMANN, SCHOOL ASSISTANT DIR.  

THE REV. DAVID MIRON,  
DIR. OF MUSIC/ORGANIST 

KARA JOY BAKER, CHANCEL CHOIR DIR. 
LINDA JORDAN, PARISH LIFE DIRECTOR 

GUY SCOTT, FACILITIES MANAGER 
BRUCE HEUN, SEXTON 

KRISTIE KEESE, CONTROLLER 
CATHERINE SCHULTE, TREASURER 

 
 
 

VESTRY 
 
 

2019 
BROOKSIE BLEDSOE 

PATRICK O’FIEL 
RICH SCHNEIDER, SENIOR WARDEN 
LEE UNDERWOOD, JUNIOR WARDEN 

 
2020 

STEPHEN DRANE 
CATHERINE KERN 

LOU ANN MAXWELL, CLERK 
MEGAN RUSS 

 
2021 

DEE ELLIOTT 
JIM HAYES 

MICKEY HORANY 
DAVID MARTIN 
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